March 2, 2015

Chair and Members Civic Works Committee

Re: Winter Maintenance Program - Snow Clearing Practices London Transit Commission Transit Stops

Reference is made to the communication placed on the March 3, 2015 Civic Works Committee Agenda (Item #10), requesting the Civic Administration to undertake pilot projects to determine the impact and cost implications with respect to an enhanced winter maintenance program. I addition to the winter maintenance improvements outlined in that communication, I respectfully request that the Civic Administration also be requested to consider improved snow removal practices at London Transit Commission transit stops.

I therefore request that the Civic Works Committee recommend to Municipal Council that the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to review and report back to the Civic Works Committee on how current snow removal practices at London Transit Commission (LTC) transit stops can be improved to ensure that snow removed from the transit stops is not placed on adjacent private property and that alternatives to use of excessive amounts of road salt on sidewalks and transit stops, be explored.

Respectfully submitted,

Maureen Cassidy Councillor Ward 5